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(AB) Minutes
1. Welcome and Apologies

The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting.  Apologies received from Gillian Lawrence, Committee Secretary. LS gave a brief update and reflections on the meetings that the Board and Scotland Committee had attended the previous day. It was noted that the success of the day was due in part to the relationship building with key stakeholders. Committee members noted that the meetings and dinner had gone well and good feedback had been received from stakeholders.
RC reflected on the Wales Committee approach to meeting stakeholders. 
2. Declaration of Interest

There were no Declarations of Interest.
3. Draft Minutes of Previous Meeting

Minutes of the meeting held on 5th September 2017 were approved as a correct record.

4. Matters Arising and Action Points

All actions from the 5th September meeting were completed.
5. Performance, Resource and Risk Report

JW presented the paper.  LB asked how the Scottish stakeholder survey would work.  JW explained that this would build on the approaches of the recent GB stakeholder survey but would include a larger sample and face-to-face discussions. It was suggested that we could engage with people who attended our Committee open days.
Investment and equality – COSLA leaders met at the end of October and have signed up to the work we are doing.  Johanna Boyd, the City Deals consultant, will update further at the joint meeting with the Board. ER asked for more information on how the topic of equality impact assessments were being included. It was noted that further to the recent meeting between LS and the Secretary of State for Scotland that discussions would take place with the Scotland Office who managed the City Deals on behalf of the UK Government financial contributions. 
It was noted that the Scotland Committee recruitment open days were very successful.  Both events were oversubscribed and 106 applications were received.  Interviews were taking place over two days next week.  Thirteen people were shortlisted for interview.
Committee considered proposals for utilisation of Scotland Committee underspend.  ER declared a conflict of interest connected to a potential proposal being developed on gender and women’s issues. 

Committee agreed funding for: a joint event, the Scottish National Action Plan Conference, with the Scottish Human Rights Commission - £4.5k and an event with the Scottish Youth Parliament - £5k. £3.8k was also agreed in principal for a piece of work on gender.  This work will be developed and reported back to Committee. Action JW
6. Measuring Up? 7
MH presented the paper.  The report will be published in mid-November 2017.  The specific duties run in a four year cycle and require listed authorities to publish certain information in stages.  The specific duties are different in each of the three nations and Scotland has taken a different approach to England and Wales.  We provided a programme of one-to-one support to public authorities who were rated poor in MU3.  There were also elements of enforcement and pre-enforcement work.  This has given us the basis for our research and recommendations on how the duties can be improved.
LS commented that pregnancy and maternity are one of the characteristics least often reported on in relation to staff composition and if we could work on this going forward.  Committee noted that it would be useful to keep PSED on the agenda for future Committee meetings to allow more time to discuss this fully. Action: GL
RC commented that Wales have had similar conversations and there was scope for larger discussions.
7. Business Planning 2018-19
MF introduced the paper.  Our measurement framework has been published and identifies what good looks like.  Scotland was involved in developing the aims and theories of change and the Committee will have further opportunities to input to the process at the Business Planning meeting on 27th November.
LS commented that there is a lot of detail in this paper and asked what was needed from the Scotland Committee.  MF said it would be helpful for views on framework, aims and themes.  A discussion followed on domain working and how protected groups may be less visible. Other points noted included;
· How social care would be included in consideration of health activities

· How the role of protected characteristics were captured in the work

· Noting that the term ‘social cohesion’ not used in the Scottish policy context and maybe ‘good relations’ might be more appropriate

· Distinction between individual disadvantage and place based disadvantage
8. Disability Advisory Committee Update
CY updated the group.  Six posts have been advertised for the Disability Advisory Committee, CY asked for members to cascade to their networks.  Action:  All
LS commented that as CY term of office on Scotland Committee has finished at the end of this meeting, there is no representation of the Scotland Committee on the Disability Advisory Committee and a mechanism will need to be found in order to ensure the SC are kept up-to-date with DAC work. This will be considered in the ongoing work of the DAC. 
CY noted that the next meeting of the DAC will look at the UN CRPD report outcomes and receive and update on the Housing Inquiry. 

LS congratulated CY on his appointment to the DAC. 
9. Scotland Commissioner’s and Committee Members’ Update
CM reported that she had found her meeting with People First, which she had attended with CY and JW, to be helpful. Discussion had focussed on Guardianship orders. We will follow up with the organisation once the Scottish Government had published its proposals.
DM fed back on the Policy Scotland event that his organisation had facilitated, noting that the EHRC research on comparative social security systems had been well received. He noted that he was disappointed at the approach taken by EHRC in its consultation response to the proposed repeal of the Offensive Behaviours at Football Matches legislation. JW outline the thinking in the EHRC response and noted that the approach was similar to some other stakeholders’ responses. 
10. The Commission’s Approach to Brexit in Scotland 
The Paper was noted.
11. Legal Activity Report
The Report was noted.
LS closed the meeting by thanking CY and DM for their significant contributions to the Scotland Committee and commitment to the Commission’s work. 
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